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 Kirakira Police witness launching of by-law in Nukukaisi in Makira- 

Ulawa Province 

The Kirakira Community Policing Team of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
witnessed the launching of by-law at Nukukaisi, West Bauro in Makira Ulawa Province on 
Friday 25 November 2022. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Makira-Ulawa Province, Superintendent Peter Sitai 
said, the event was successfully implemented through consultations with the Crime 
Prevention office at Kirakira Police Station and other stakeholders. 

The guest of honour Honourable Julian Maka’a Premier of Makira-Ulawa Province during 
his speech has thanked the community for taking the initiative in supporting the police and 
provincial government to have their own by-law. 

Hon. Maka’a added, the by-law will help to mold you to become a good citizen of your own 
community, Makira Province and Solomon Islands as a whole. And promises that the 
government for Unity Reform and Advancement (GURA) will continue to support in whatever 
means is possible. 

Team leader of the Crime Prevention Unit in Kirakira, Police Constable (PC) Audrey Suhata 
in his remarks said, the by-law is not a new approach to the people of Solomon Islands. 

PC Suhata said before western system was introduced people already had them in place 
as measures to maintain law and order in our communities. The launching of the community 
by-law marks a milestone for the Nukukaisi community. 

Constable Suhata acknowledges the headman, tribal chiefs, elders, committee members 
and the community at large for the great work. Police and stakeholders will continue to work 
together with the community to make sure peace, unity and harmony prevail in the 
community. 

Chairman of Nukukaisi community Mr. Mark Kanalaoi appeals to all community leaders to 
put away differences and work together for the betterment of their communities.  

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 
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